Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

JUN 6 - 2016

Barry Persh, Esq.
1200 New Hampshire Ave., NW, #410
Washington DC 20036

Re:  WEAO(TV), Akron, OH (Fac. ID # 49421)
WNEO(TV), Alliance, OH (Fac. ID # 49439)

Dear Mr. Persh:

We have completed our review of the response of Northeastern Educational Television of Ohio,
Inc., licensee of the above-noted stations, to the February 24, 2016, random audit letter sent to it
in accordance with the provisions of 47 C.F.R. § 73.2080(f)(4) of the Commission’s Equal
Employment Opportunity (EEO) rules. As a result of our review, we find that no further action
is required. In accordance with Section 73.3526(e)(10) of the Commission’s rules for
commercial stations or Section 73.3527(e)(11) for noncommercial stations, the licensee must
place copies of this letter, our audit letter, and its audit response in the public inspection file of
each station. The licensee must maintain these materials in the files until the next grant of the
renewal application, by final order, of the license for the station to which the file pertains.

Additionally, pursuant to Section 73.3526(¢)(10) of the Commission’s rules for commercial
stations or Section 73.3526(e)(11) for noncommercial stations, the licensee must upload copies
of this letter, our audit letter, and its audit response in the stations’ online public inspection file.
The materials must remain in the online public file until the next grant of the renewal
application, by final order, of the license for each station.

Should you have any questions concerning this matter, you may call the EEO staff at
(202) 418-1450. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,
Assistant Chief, Policy Division
Media Bureau



